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California 
Financier 
Indicted 

Washington 

A federal grand jury in-
dicted California financier 
C. Arnholt Smith yesterday 
on a charge of conspiring to 
misuse $170 million in funds 
from a defunct bank he for-
merly controlled. 

The Justice Department 
announced a 25-count indict-
ment returned in U.S. Dis-
trict Court in San Diego, 
which also charges SMith 
with making false state-
ments to federal bank exam-
iners and falsifying hank 
records. 

Smith, 75, is former presi-
dent and board chairman of 
the United States NatiOnal 
Bank of San Diego and is 
former president and board 
chairman of the Westgate-
California Corp. Westgate-
California has been in bank-
ruptcy proceedings sin c e 
March 1. 

Smith is a long-timefriend 
of President Nixon and has 
contributed to his political 
campaigns. 

Unit e d States National 
Bank failed last October and 
the Federal Deposit Insur-
ance Corp. is liquidating 
about $400 million in bank 
loans, the Justice Depart-
ment said. 

The grand jury also indict-
ed Philip A. Toft, one of 
Smith's associates, ; on a 
charge of conspiracy, mis-
applying bank funds and 
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making, false 'statements to 
the government. 	• 

iVit—is former executive 
vice 	resident a n d' later 
president 0f IV ate-
Californi . 

The indictment 4  barges 
Smith and. Toft with onspir-
ing since January,, 1b69, to 
use the borrowing, power of 
Westgate=California' , and its 
subsidiaries to get fraudu-
lent loans from United 
States National Bank for the 
benefit of themselves, and 
other companies. 
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C. ARNHOLT SMITE 
Friend of President 

The indictments,ay Smith 
and""TTRd the 
puipoSet,"o f fAe loan's and 
methods 'of repayment while 
concealing the fact that the 
loans would be used far pur-
poses other than the benefit 
of the liked borrowers. 

In addition, the indictment 
chargesqhey prepared false 
financial statements to sup-
port the loans. * 

The indictment-  listed 97 
Loans Totaling about $170 
million ,that were allegedly 
Ma-art? various businesses 
with Sth's approval .  as 
part lef conspiracy. 

SpeCial bank accounts that 
did not appear on the books 

o f the listed borrowers 
serOed a s channels for 
movement of the' borrowed 
money. 	t h e indictment 
charges. 

Westgate-California w a s 
described as a conglomerate 
involved in food processing 
and the operation of taxi-
cabs, hotels and other busi-
nesses. 

One count charges that 
Smith and Toft made a false 
statement to bank examin-
ers that certain loans were 
for investment in the Water-
gate building complex in - 
Washington when they'knew 
the funds were not for that 
purpose. 

Srhith is charged in two 
counts with making false en-
tries in the United States 
National Bank's boolsS. The 
indictment alleges 	ob- 
tained a $3.5 milliOn loan 
from the Chemical Bank of 
New York Trust Co. for a 
corporation he controlled. 

T hi s corporation owned  

the San Diego Padres, base-
ball team. The indictment 
says Smith madeaitentry in 
his bank's recora_Showing 
the Padres had $1,259,000 on 
deposit when there ,*as no 
such deposit. 

Smith is a 1 sir z charged 
- — 

W 11' WS Loth 	aunts of 
makii20410se 	ents to 
federktiattik e 	rs. 

The Justice Department 
said the maximum penalty 
on conviction for each count 
of misapplication of bank 
funds, false statements to 
federal bank examiners and 
false entires in bank records 
is five years in prison and a 
$5000 finerand for conspira- 
cy, five: 	rs in prison and 
a $10,006 ne. 
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